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Subject:
Abbagadassett Archaeology
Speaker:    
Leith Smith, Maine Historic Preservation Commission  
When:

Wednesday, April 11 at 7:00 p.m. 
Where:
Bridge Academy, Dresden
Join Friends of Merrymeeting Bay (FOMB) on Wednesday, April 11, 7:00 p.m. at the Bridge Academy in Dresden for the seventh presentation of their 2006/2007 Winter Speaker Series. The presentation, ‘Abbagadassett Archaeology’ will feature Leith Smith of the Maine Historical Preservation Commission.
Friends of Merrymeeting Bay in partnership with the Maine Wetlands Protection Coalition and with partial funding from the Land for Maine’s Future Fund recently protected three parcels on the Abbagadassett River in Bowdoinham totaling 165 acres and 10,500 feet of waterfront. In 2005, the Maine Historic Preservation Commission with volunteers from FOMB conducted reconnaissance archaeological surveys of all three sites. The parcels, known as Umberhind, Detweiler and Gallant, collectively contain representative archaeological samples of early 19th century domestic and industrial sites as well as protect high value wildlife and rare plant habitat. The Umberhind site of 95 acres and 5200 feet of waterfront is home to the circa 1810 mill that gave the nearby Carding Machine Rd. its name. Foundations of an assortment of buildings here are quite intact. The Detweiler parcel just below the head of tide is 40 acres with 2000 feet of river frontage and was home to the Robbins farm complex up the hill from a large mill at the actual head of tide. Farther downstream, the Gallant property of 30 acres contains the Hall family cemetery and home foundation as well as protecting 3500 feet of waterfront and a sizable tidal wetland. All three of these sites would probably qualify for the National Historic Register.

Leith Smith is currently a doctoral candidate in Anthropology at Syracuse U. His research interests include African American archaeology, West African Iron Age and Late Stone Age archaeology, Culture change among African Diaspora populations, Eastern North American colonial history and archaeology, Ceramic use-wear analysis, GIS applications in archaeology, Public archaeology and compliance legislation. Along with his work for MHPC, Smith is a project archaeologist for the Central Artery Third Harbor Tunnel Project, Boston and staff archaeologist for the Center for Cultural and Environmental History, UM-Boston. 

 The FOMB Speaker Series takes place monthly from October-May. The May presentation, ‘In Search of the American Eel: Biology & Oceanography’ will feature Jim McCleave an internationally known eel researcher from the University of Maine, Orono who will be just back from a cruise to the Sargasso Sea. This event will take place 7pm. Wednesday May 9th in the Cram Alumni House at Bowdoin College in Brunswick. All programs are free and open to the public. The series is sponsored by Friends of Merrymeeting Bay with help from the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Program. Valuable door prizes are donated by Patagonia.  Additional help is provided from the Maine Chapter of The Nature Conservancy. 

To receive more information on FOMB’s programs call Ed Friedman, Chair, Friends of Merrymeeting Bay, at 666-3372 or edfomb@gwi.net. Full speaker schedule and biographies are available on the web at www.friendsofmerrymeetingbay.org. 
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